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TRESTLE‐BOARD

From the EAST  
 

 

     Of late I have been missing in 
action due to a couple of minor 
procedures but I am on the mend and 
want to thank those who sent get well 
cards, called on the phone or sent get 
well emails.  I’m really looking forward 
to seeing everyone and assuming my 
duties in November. 

 

     The November 10th Stated 
Communications will be our Officers 
Recognition meeting and I’m hoping 
for a nice turn out in recognition of 
our officers.  Our ranks are growing, 
and I understand that we will have a 
few petitions to vote on at our next 
meeting.   We are hoping to have a 
Fellow Craft degree in November but 
no definite date has been set, we will 
keep you all informed. 

 

(Continued on next page) 

From the WEST  
 
Brothers All, 
 

The Thanksgiving Holiday is just around the 
corner!  Let us all remember to be thankful for the 
plentiful bounty of God, and extend our hand to 
relieve those who are not so fortunate. Inserted 
below is a short excerpt pointing to a very early act 
of relief within our fraternity. 

"The term, "Masonic Benevolence," encompasses a 
wide spectrum of the acts of Brotherhood. It is a 
traditional example of "the Masonic Way. " The 
first recorded act of Masonic Charity is found in the 
minutes of The Lodge of Edinburgh (Mary's 
Chapel) No. I of December 27, 1729. "And lastly 
The societie upon applicon from one David 
Mitchell/ a poor distrest journayman mason/ 
appointed Henry Wilson,  their former Warden, to 
give him three pounds scots And to take credite 
therefor in his accompts." 

Since that time Masonic Lodges throughout the 
world have dispensed charity to poor and distressed 
Brethren and extended it to their widows and 
orphans. Charity contains the lubricant and the 
cement of life. It is an essential ingredient of 
Masonry. It has been said that "the Masonic Way is 
to give without remembering and to receive without 
forgetting." 

There are countless instances of Masonic charity 
that are never recorded. The "charity box" was used 
in many lodges, with Brethren contributing 
according to their conscience and abilities, and the 
funds being used at the discretion of the Master or  
of these funds being used for such things as 
(Continued on next page.) 



                                                                                   
     

                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Web Site is at “ http://mastermason.com/ridge‐398/” 

   (Continued from previous page) 

  On November 22, the 404 club will 
hold a Spaghetti Dinner at the Shrine 
Club.  Tickets should be available at 
our next Stated Communications on 
the 10th. 

 

WˆMˆ Pete Raymond 
 

2014 Trestle-Board Boosters 
Fred Basehore 
Buzz & Gwen Bernard 
Peter & Kim Carter 
Mike Cota 
Sam Douglas 
Ben Edney 
Chris Edney 
Gunnar Erickson 
Cliff Hammer 
Bill Harms 
Lucky Lee 
Hank McInturff 
Cliff McPhee 
Quality Mobility 
Slim & Anita Owen 
Ernie Polk 
Pete & Mary Raymond 
Wayne Reedy 
John Ross 
Ken Rowe 
Chuck Schloss, Jr. 
Bob Schiffler 
Tim Tyler 
Tom Tyner 
Bill Wilcox 
Ralph Wallen 
 
Your $10 donation to the Boosters goes 
toward the preparation of your Trestle-board. 

Wanted: Boosters for the Trestle‐Board
for 2015 in the amount of $10.00. 

This will assure that your name is printed 
in every issue. (It pays to advertise) 

(Conitnued from previous page) 

firewood for a Masonic widow, crutches for a 
Brother's invalid daughter, or a horse so a Brother 
could do his spring plowing. Even today, lodges 
perform thousands of acts of charity which are not 
recorded. For specific needs, the hat is still passed. 
To aid the distressed is a duty incumbent on all 
mankind, but especially an obligation of Masons." 

Have a Happy Thanksgiving Brothers, see you at 
our next stated communication! 

 On the Level, 
Bro. Peter Carter  



 

 

 

 

             
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the SOUTH 
 
 
   This November we will 
be having Beef Stew 
and Cuban Bread made 
by Brother Cliff. 
 
   As the year winds down and 
cold weather returns to the state I 
am looking forward to seeing the 
many snowbird Brothers returning 
to Lodge. So let us welcome them 
and have a great lunch and 
fellowship with all our Brothers. 
 
  Novembers LAP day will be at 
Red Lobster in Spring Hill on 
Rt.19. Come, bring your Ladies 
and enjoy the friendship. 
 
Thank You All From The South 
 
JˆWˆ Dennis 
 

The Chaplain’s Corner 
 
FROM THE CHAPLAIN: 
MASONIC QUOTES BY BROTHERS 
 
Flattering as it may be to the human mind, and 
truly honorable as it is to receive from our 
fellow citizens testimonies of approbation foe 
exertions to promote the public welfare, it is not 
less pleasing to know that the milder virtues of 
the heart are highly respected by a Society 
whose liberal principles must be founded in the 
immutable laws of truth and justice. To enlarge 
the sphere of social happiness is worthy of the 
benevolent design of a Masonic institution; and 
it 
is most fervently to be wished that the conduct 
of every member of the Fraternity, as well as 
those publications that discover the principals 
which actuate them, may tend to convince 
mankind that the great object of Masonry is to 
promote the happiness of the human race. 
(George Washington) 
 
Lets keep Slim’s daughter, Cliff McPhee, 
Chuck Taylor, Peter Carter’ son, Bill Harms 
and his wife and all others that are sick and in 
distress that you may know of in our prayers. 
 
RˆHˆ Lucky Lee, Chaplain 

Past Masters 
RˆHˆ Lucky Lee  2013 
RˆWˆ Slim Owen  2012 
RˆWˆ Slim Owen  2011 
Wˆ Chuck Taylor  2010 
RˆHˆ Lucky Lee  2009 
RˆHˆ Lucky Lee  2008 
Wˆ Henry Oppenborn, Jr.  2007 
RˆHˆ Lucky Lee  2006 
Wˆ Buzz Bernard  2005 
Wˆ Charley Rhodes  2004  
Wˆ Charley Rhodes  2003 
Wˆ Jim McIntosh  2002  
RˆHˆ Lucky Lee  2001  
RˆWˆ Slim Owen  2000 
RˆWˆ Paul Miller  1999 

Officers 2014 
Worshipful Master  (352)860‐2385  Wˆ Pete Raymond 
Senior Warden  (352)345‐0461  Bro. Peter Carter 
Junior Warden  (352)527‐6847  Bro. Dennis Suarino 
Treasurer  (352)726‐8714  Bro. Robert Taber 
Secretary  (352)628‐0668  WˆRobert Bernard 
Chaplain  (352)795‐9561  RˆHˆJohn M. Lee 
Senior Deacon  (352)746‐3016  Bro. Charles Schloss 
Junior Deacon  (352)445‐2422  Bro. Mike Cota 
Senior Steward  (352)637‐5073  Bro. Ben Edney 
Junior Steward  (352)697‐3763  Bro. Chris Edney 
Marshall  (352)597‐4642  Bro. Henry McInturff 
Musician  (352)746‐6936  RˆWˆRobert Owen 
Tyler TBA  Bro. Ray Thompson



MASONIC HOME OF FLORIDA 
Caring for Masonic Families For Over 100 Years 

 
Situated along the shores of St. Petersburg’s Coffee Pot Bayou
 the Masonic Home is considered one of the premier retirement 
facilities in the State of Florida. The Home offers comprehensive
healthcare services designed to fit your needs. 

 
• Florida Masons and those from other states are welcome to apply  
• Qualified members of the Order of the Eastern Star (OES) are eligible to apply 
 • Wives, widows and mothers of qualified Masons are also invited to apply  
• Both private pay and life care plans are available  

• Assisted Living and Skilled Care all under one roof 
 • Meals and activities included 
 • Waterfront dock and gazebo  
• Masonic activities on site  
 
Call Toll Free 1-866-868-6749  
3201 1st Street NE, St. Petersburg, FL 33704  
http://www.masonichomeofflorida.org 

 
 

Owned and operated by The Most Worshipful Grand Lodge of Free and Accepted Masons of Florida 
ALF No. 6073 / SNF No. 1326096 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Did you know? 
 

The strongest muscle in the human body is the tongue and the hardest bone is 
the jawbone. (No Mother-in-law jokes please.) 
  

Human feet have 52 bones, accounting for one quarter of all the human body's 
bones.  
  

Feet have 500,000 sweat glands and can produce more than a pint of sweat a day. 
  

The acid in your stomach is strong enough to dissolve razor blades. The reason 
it doesn't eat away at your stomach is that the cells of your stomach wall renew 
themselves so frequently that you get a new stomach lining every three to four 
days.  
  


